MAYOR'S YOUTH GROUP



MEETING MINUTES 09/26/15

Meeting opened at 1:00 p.m.

New Business: Mayor White welcomed everyone and announced that Chief Robert Kugler was in attendance and wanted to share some news.

Chief Robert Kugler thanked Thomas and the entire youth group for their services and complimented their leadership approach and contributions in making Saddle Brook a great place. He also complimented their parents for taking part by encouraging their kids to be a part of the group. The Chief announced that he will be registering a vehicle in Trunk or Treat and explained that the MYG will decorate the car and distribute candy. We will later discuss ideas for decorations and or themes the group is interested in for the Trunk or Treat event. In addition, Chief Kugler made it clear that the MYG will be involved at some capacity with the 300th Anniversary Celebration in 2016.

Mayor White again thanked those who attended and gave special thanks to Chief Kugler and Council President Flo Mazzer for attending and Gina Barrale for our snacks. He reminded the kids to sign in and complete a registration form if they had not already done so. The mayor was pleased to see so many new faces and in seeing so many new faces.

Thomas announced that the MYG President Fabiola could no longer hold her position as president because she was busy in college. Then Thomas announced the following:

President - Ram Polampalli Vice President - Xavier Pavon Secretary - Arianna Toribio Mayor White discussed that we would need volunteers for the following events and encouraged the kids to sign up before they left the meeting

Senior Citizen Halloween Party 10/20/15 – 3 volunteers

Township Halloween Decorating Contest 10/29/15 - We will take a bus around town to judge the homes that registered for the decorating contest.

Thomas spoke about his attendance at the 300th Anniversary Committee meeting. He would love everyone to be involved. He is currently working on a face book page for that event.

Mayor White is interested in a poster contest ex. "Commemorative Emblem" for the 300^{th} Anniversary.

October 4, 2015 is the UNICO Street Fair everyone should come out and enjoy a fun day!

OLD BUSINESS: The Pond Clean up was a huge success and Mayor White is looking forward to future activities with our group.

No other business and the meeting closed @ 2:00 p.m.